Minutes UCC 3/17/08

Present:

UCC Voting: Robert Aboolian , Annette Daoud, Dawn Formo, Gabriel Sonntag,

Richelle Swan, Olaf Hansen

Excused: Kara Witzke
Ex officio:  Virginia Mann, David Barsky

1. We approved the minutes from our March 10 meeting with one addition in item 4.9.3 where
we added that the book is online.
We continued to discuss the P-Form and courses of the Global Studies Major.

2.

2.1.

2.2.

2.3.

UCC thinks that all items listed in item 5.b starting on page 31 of the P-Form are very
valuable for further program development, but UCC had the opinion that the originator
gives too much information and is too specific. It might be better to send only goal 10
and its assessment.

In Appendix | the originator lists the enrollment of courses as required by item 2.c. of
the P-Form. To the UCC it was not clear what the direct connection between the
enrollment for these courses and the Global Studies Major is, because these courses are
part of many other majors. UCC suggests to add the enrollment figures for GBST100
and GBST300 and would like to ask the originator to reconsider if the current tables
should be included.

UCC approved all courses submitted together with the P-Form (GBST399, GSBT400,
GBST495, and GBST498) pending the alignment of the prerequisites between the
catalog descriptions and item 14 in the C-Forms. The repeat rule in case of should refer
in cases to “up to six units”.

UCC started to discuss the answers submitted by Scott Greenwood on March 7, 2008.

2.4.

2.5.

UCC thinks that the newly provided table in item 1.d should be moved to the table in
Appendix C. The existing table in Appendix C should be changed, so that instead of an
“X” the letters I)ntroduced, R)einforced, and A)pplied should be used.

UCC agreed with originator in all answers he provided. Only in question p) UCC had
the impression that the originator misread the question. UCC would like to see how a
global study’s major can use the courses GBST399, GBST495, and GBST498. This
should be reflected in the P-Form and especially in the catalog description. For
example, in which geographic area or global issue area can GBST399 be used? UCC
was thinking of using these courses more as electives and not a new requirement as
suggested by the originator, because this would require a second review of CAPC and
BLP.

David Barsky presented a C2-Form for a unit change for the course NURS496, UCC
approved the change.

Olaf Hansen



